
 

 

                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

From the Board of Directors 

On behalf of the Board, I would like to welcome our new homeowners and 
hope everyone made it through winter and have ushered in the Spring. The 
new Board has been working hard these last few months, getting to know each 
other and addressing issues as they have been brought forward.  

The membership meeting in July is a very important one. We will talk about 
the dues for the next year and moving forward. The Board has not raised the 
dues amount for many years, and maintenance costs continue to rise. This will 
be on our agenda to discuss with the community.  

Since our last newsletter, we have had some work done around the back of the 
pond along the woodline. We also want to have a community clean up around 
the pond and painting of the sign and stop signs in our HOA. This will be on 
June 28th at 9AM, so please come on out, bring your gardening tools, and help 
the communal area look its best this summer! Meet some of your neighbors 
from other parts of the HOA, while lending a hand. Water and light snacks 
will be provided during the cleanup.  

Another topic that must be discussed as an HOA is the maintenance necessary 
for our Retention Pond. The Board has obtained a Reserve Study and 
Bathymetric Testing from two different contractors, neither of which are 
interested in or able to perform the improvements strongly recommended. 
First, the banks of the pond are clearly eroding, and immediate mitigation will 
be required. Second, dredging will be required soon. These are big issues that 
we all need to understand; as well as the potential issues they can cause to the 
neighborhood if not addressed. A Stormwater Pond Maintenance document 
prepared by SCDEC and a Clemson University Stormwater Pond factsheet, 
both provided by the City of North Charleston Public Works Department 
Stormwater Engineer, as well as the Erosion Mitigation report, Bathymetry 
Testing report, and Reserve Study have all been uploaded to our HOA 
website. Your Board strongly recommends that you review these before our 
next HOA community meeting on July 15, 2025 at 7pm at the Westcott Park 
Pavilion. 

To make permanent decisions and certify past meeting minutes, we need a 
quorum at the meeting. To vote, homeowners need to be present or send a 
signed Proxy form (included with newsletter) before or at the meeting. 

Sincerely, Nick Kantzer  

hƩp://www.indigo-on-the-ashley-hoa.com/                                                                     PO Box 50100  Summerville, SC 29485 
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June 20, 2025 

 

SAVE THE DATES! 
 

Sat, June 28, 9AM – 12PM: 
Community Pond Clean-Up  

 
Tues, July 15, 7-8PM: 

HOA Membership MeeƟng 
 



 

 
 

HOA Frequently Asked QuesƟons: 

--What is an HOA Reserve Fund? 

HOA fees are usually divided into two parts: One porƟon 
goes toward monthly expenses, and the remaining 
money goes into a reserve fund, to save for long-term 
foreseeable, planned maintenance and repairs, such as 
retenƟon pond/drainage repairs. Reserve funds also help 
cover unexpected emergency expenses that arise when 
natural disasters or vandals strike. A good example of this 
is when one of the neighborhood signs is hit by a vehicle. 

--What is an assessment? 

When our community is hit with extreme maintenance 
expense exceeding our reserve funds, the HOA may 
require homeowners to pay a special assessment above 
and beyond the annual HOA assessment. Luckily, these 
assessments are rare and temporary unƟl the reserve 
fund is back up to a fully funded level. 

--What happens if I can't pay the HOA dues? 

Most lending insƟtuƟons take the HOA dues into 
consideraƟon when they write your mortgage. In other 
words, they evaluate your monthly income compared 
with our monthly expenses, and they won't make a loan 
on the property unless they feel you can safely cover 
everything: your mortgage payment, taxes and HOA dues. 
If you are having problems and are unable to pay your 
HOA dues, you might be able to work something out with 
the HOA Board. Be sure to talk to the HOA Board before 
you miss a payment. This will prevent the only opƟon leŌ 
to the HOA for back payments: a lien on your property. 
Sadly, this has happened more than once and ulƟmately 
will come at the Ɵme you aƩempt to refinance or sell 
your home. Paying your dues is far beƩer than facing a 
lien of thousands, plus interest and legal fees when trying 
to sell your house. 

--Common Areas? 

Please refrain from using our common areas for personal 
disposal of lawn waste, clearing of trees and bushes, etc. 
Not only is this against our covenants but it places the 
HOA in jeopardy of fines from North Charleston for 
homeowners' acƟviƟes. 

Friendly Reminders: 

• Mail your dues checks and any HOA correspondence to 
P.O. Box 50100, Summerville, SC 29485. 
 
• The City of North Charleston only collects yard waste in 
paper bags for curbside pickup. Tree limbs should be cut 
down to 4’ length and 6” diameter. 
 
• Indigo on the Ashley does not allow overnight parking 
on the street or parking on the lawns. Please remember 
that in an emergency, vehicles parked in the street can 
impede the emergency vehicles from geƫng to the 
emergency. This is especially important in cul-de-sacs, 
roads where cars are parked on both sides of the street, 
and curves. If a parked vehicle is prevenƟng you from 
safely entering or exiƟng your driveway, please call the 
North Charleston Police. 
 
• Let’s cleanup those Ɵred, sun-bleached mailboxes. 
Remember, mailboxes are required to be black and of a 
metal construcƟon, with a green painted wood post. Ask 
the HOA for the paint! 
 
• Always consult Covenants and the Architectural 
Control CommiƩee prior to making changes to the 
exterior of your property (removing trees, housing 
addiƟons, modifying structures, etc.) 
 
• Per C&Rs: No commercial vehicles over one (1) ton 
capacity, boats or trailers may be kept, stored or parked, 
either on the street or any lot except within enclosed 
garages or otherwise fenced or screened from view from 
the street. Submit plans for fencing and screening to the 
ACC for approval. 
 
• Suspicious AcƟvity: If a person or vehicle looks out of 
place, call the non-emergency police phone number 
(843) 740-2800 
 
• Useful Links: 
hƩps://www.northcharleston.org/government/city_cou
ncil/code_of_ordinances.php 
hƩps://www.northcharleston.org/community/residents/
index.php 
hƩps://library.municode.com/sc/dorchester%20county/c
odes/code_of_ordinances  
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will be provided during the cleanup.  

Another topic that must be discussed as an HOA is the maintenance necessary 
for our Retention Pond. The Board has obtained a Reserve Study and 
Bathymetric Testing from two different contractors, neither of which are 
interested in or able to perform the improvements strongly recommended. 
First, the banks of the pond are clearly eroding, and immediate mitigation will 
be required. Second, dredging will be required soon. These are big issues that 
we all need to understand; as well as the potential issues they can cause to the 
neighborhood if not addressed. A Stormwater Pond Maintenance document 
prepared by SCDEC and a Clemson University Stormwater Pond factsheet, 
both provided by the City of North Charleston Public Works Department 
Stormwater Engineer, as well as the Erosion Mitigation report, Bathymetry 
Testing report, and Reserve Study have all been uploaded to our HOA 
website. Your Board strongly recommends that you review these before our 
next HOA community meeting on July 15, 2025 at 7pm at the Westcott Park 
Pavilion. 

To make permanent decisions and certify past meeting minutes, we need a 
quorum at the meeting. To vote, homeowners need to be present or send a 
signed Proxy form (included with newsletter) before or at the meeting. 

Sincerely, Nick Kantzer  
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SAVE THE DATES! 
 

Sat, June 28, 9AM – 12PM: 
Community Pond Clean-Up  

 
Tues, July 15, 7-8PM: 

HOA Membership MeeƟng 
 



 

 
 

HOA Frequently Asked QuesƟons: 

--What is an HOA Reserve Fund? 

HOA fees are usually divided into two parts: One porƟon 
goes toward monthly expenses, and the remaining 
money goes into a reserve fund, to save for long-term 
foreseeable, planned maintenance and repairs, such as 
retenƟon pond/drainage repairs. Reserve funds also help 
cover unexpected emergency expenses that arise when 
natural disasters or vandals strike. A good example of this 
is when one of the neighborhood signs is hit by a vehicle. 

--What is an assessment? 

When our community is hit with extreme maintenance 
expense exceeding our reserve funds, the HOA may 
require homeowners to pay a special assessment above 
and beyond the annual HOA assessment. Luckily, these 
assessments are rare and temporary unƟl the reserve 
fund is back up to a fully funded level. 

--What happens if I can't pay the HOA dues? 

Most lending insƟtuƟons take the HOA dues into 
consideraƟon when they write your mortgage. In other 
words, they evaluate your monthly income compared 
with our monthly expenses, and they won't make a loan 
on the property unless they feel you can safely cover 
everything: your mortgage payment, taxes and HOA dues. 
If you are having problems and are unable to pay your 
HOA dues, you might be able to work something out with 
the HOA Board. Be sure to talk to the HOA Board before 
you miss a payment. This will prevent the only opƟon leŌ 
to the HOA for back payments: a lien on your property. 
Sadly, this has happened more than once and ulƟmately 
will come at the Ɵme you aƩempt to refinance or sell 
your home. Paying your dues is far beƩer than facing a 
lien of thousands, plus interest and legal fees when trying 
to sell your house. 

--Common Areas? 

Please refrain from using our common areas for personal 
disposal of lawn waste, clearing of trees and bushes, etc. 
Not only is this against our covenants but it places the 
HOA in jeopardy of fines from North Charleston for 
homeowners' acƟviƟes. 

Friendly Reminders: 

• Mail your dues checks and any HOA correspondence to 
P.O. Box 50100, Summerville, SC 29485. 
 
• The City of North Charleston only collects yard waste in 
paper bags for curbside pickup. Tree limbs should be cut 
down to 4’ length and 6” diameter. 
 
• Indigo on the Ashley does not allow overnight parking 
on the street or parking on the lawns. Please remember 
that in an emergency, vehicles parked in the street can 
impede the emergency vehicles from geƫng to the 
emergency. This is especially important in cul-de-sacs, 
roads where cars are parked on both sides of the street, 
and curves. If a parked vehicle is prevenƟng you from 
safely entering or exiƟng your driveway, please call the 
North Charleston Police. 
 
• Let’s cleanup those Ɵred, sun-bleached mailboxes. 
Remember, mailboxes are required to be black and of a 
metal construcƟon, with a green painted wood post. Ask 
the HOA for the paint! 
 
• Always consult Covenants and the Architectural 
Control CommiƩee prior to making changes to the 
exterior of your property (removing trees, housing 
addiƟons, modifying structures, etc.) 
 
• Per C&Rs: No commercial vehicles over one (1) ton 
capacity, boats or trailers may be kept, stored or parked, 
either on the street or any lot except within enclosed 
garages or otherwise fenced or screened from view from 
the street. Submit plans for fencing and screening to the 
ACC for approval. 
 
• Suspicious AcƟvity: If a person or vehicle looks out of 
place, call the non-emergency police phone number 
(843) 740-2800 
 
• Useful Links: 
hƩps://www.northcharleston.org/government/city_cou
ncil/code_of_ordinances.php 
hƩps://www.northcharleston.org/community/residents/
index.php 
hƩps://library.municode.com/sc/dorchester%20county/c
odes/code_of_ordinances  


